
This is a decision paper

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board Of Education
FROM:

Dr. Richard Hughes, Superintendent
SUBJECT:
Hardin County Schools Meal Prices 06-07
ISSUE:   The Board of Education is required to set meal prices annually.  We have not changed meal prices in Hardin County since 2002. Since that time food and labor costs have continued to rise and then, more recently, with the fuel cost escalation, our Child Nutrition budget has taken a severe blow.


FACTS: In providing breakfast at no charge in the elementary schools this year, we have seen breakfast participation almost double-- with even an increase at the middle and high schools as more emphasis has been placed on eating breakfast. This has enabled us to provide these meals at a net cost of approximately 10.5 cents per breakfast.  Less than we had originally anticipated, we feel it’s a great investment for our students.  Although we have not been providing the service long enough to know for sure, we expect to see improvements in test score results and attendance.  Numerous teachers have expressed what a difference it has made in their classrooms—even when these teachers had initially been opposed to the program!




Our lunch expenditures have been more dramatically affected by the economy as our bottom line continues to fall.  Food costs have see the greatest change at an increase of more than $300,000, or 18%, for the first six months of school.  With labor cost (including benefits and additional staff due to increased meals) increasing to almost 12%, we’ve seen a total of approximately 30% increase in expenses.  Those figures don’t include the pieces of large commercial equipment that have had to be replaced in schools. The state does not provide additional funds for required salary increases each year.  This has been devastating for our break-even budget.  Consequently, our program could end the year nearly $500,000 in the red.  We should have $400,000-$500,000 in food inventory to begin the next year, but our operating capital will be a deficit.   




As much as I hate to recommend meal price increases, I feel our district, along with many others across the state, will have no other choice.  Since our free and reduced numbers are stabilized at 47-48%, our federal reimbursement will not substantially increase.  Obviously, in districts where these numbers are higher, full price meals can be lower since free and reduced meal participation subsidizes the full price participants.  It has been predicted that federal reimbursement for lunch next year will be $2.35 and $1.54 for breakfast. Our current prices are: breakfast - $1.00 (adults-1.50) and lunch - $1.60 (adults- 2.50). If all our students were on free or reduced meals, money would not be an issue!  Since that’s not the case, our only realistic option is to increase meal prices.




Attached is a spreadsheet on meal prices in some other school districts across the state and other information on our Child Nutrition Program.  Few districts have yet made a decision on meal price increases for the 06-07 school year.

Recommendation:


Due to increasing costs in the food service program, I recommend that meal prices be increased for the 2006-07 school year to: student breakfast $1.25 (middle and high); adult breakfasts $1.75; lunches $1.85 all levels ($2.15 for extra-value meals at high school); adult lunches $2.75 (required by federal law to be actual cost of meals plus cost of commodities).

RECOMMENDED MOTION:


I move that The Hardin County Board of Education approve meal prices for the 2006-07 school year be set to: student breakfast $1.25 (middle and high); adult breakfasts $1.75; lunches $1.85 all levels ($2.15 for extra-value meals at high school); adult lunches $2.75.







